March 17, 1980

Mrs. Rosalie Papazian
18916 Greenwald Drive
Southfield, Michigan 48075

Dear Yeretzgin Rosalie:

Thank you for your letter. It sounds like you have
conceived a most interesting project, and the results
should prove illuminating indeed for everyone in our
Church family. Please do contact other Yeretzgins in
the Diocese and make arrangements to gather during the
Diocesan Assembly week-end to discuss the book and each
person's contribution:to it, We should be gratified to
be kept informed on the progress of the work.

May God send you the blessings of His wisdom and
counsel, and grant you aud your loved ones peace, health
and joy.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate
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